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CALENDAR OF EVENTS

FEBRUARY 13

MARCH 2

MARCH 20

APRIL 6

APRIL 24

MAY 7

JUNE 12 & 13

AUGUST 4 — 8

AUGUST 28

OCTOBER 8 — 10

SPECIAL NOTE TO THE T.T.58.C.C.:

Annual wWinery Tour .
More details inside.

Monthly Meeting at Round
Table Pizza, 4255 E.

Main sSt. ., Ventura at

7 : 00 P.M.

Museum Tour and Lunch.
More +information +inside.

Monthly Meeting at Round
Table Pizza ., 4255 E.

Main sSt. Ventura at

7 :00 P.M.

Annual H5717 Cl1imb. More
isNnformation Tater.

Third Annual A11 British
Car Meet in Ventura. we
are st4ilil in the process
of setting a t ime and
P lace for this event.

More snformation next
month.
Mystery Overnighter.

More -+informataion later.

VTR HNational Convention
i Seattle, Washington.

Moss Motors Triumph
Marque Day.

Triumphest 1993 An
Sacramento.

I hate to burst bubbles but 8111 Clinton's Triumoh is about as real as his tax cut for the middle class!



PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE

Another 1issue has landed in
your hands and you have decided to
read through my column another
time. Don’'t skip to another page
yvet, I have a few things to discuss
first.

Our February meeting was
attended by 13 members and 2
guests. We have a great new place
with 1lots of room. Even a big
screen TV to watch videos or slide
shows. It’s a load of fun and you
could even win the raffle prize! Be
sure to get there early if you want
some food. The meeting next month
will start at 7pm sharp!

Many things were discussed at
the meeting with the topic of money
popping up several times. We made
money on Triumphest and it’s time
to utilize some of those resources
to the club’s advantage. Don Greene
will be searching out = place to
have a banner made as the other one
has somehow vanished. I would like
to have some club regalia made up.
These ideas were presented at the
meeting and will be discussed in
greater detail next month too.

We have acquired a few binders
from a gentleman in Ventura who
belonged to the original Ventura
County Triumph Club. A TSOA chapter
during the sixties and seventies.
These binders hold TSOA and VTR
newsletters from 1865 to somewhere
in the 1870 s. If you are
interested in checking these out,
contact Tom Culbertson. Real neat
info plus factory ads!

This weekend 1is the Annual
Wine Tour and Bar-b-gue. Be sure to
attend as the Morgans and
TRSC/SCTOA have been invited along.
Check out the times and meeting

places elsewhere in this
newsletter.
Other events in the works

which you should know about are on

the Calendar of Events. Be sure to
mark your calendar and plan to
attend. If you are going to Seattle
in August, watch for a tech session
in the near future so we can get a
handle on our cars to make them
roadworthy. The idea is to have fun
without the hassles of cars
breaking down.

I'11 cut it off from here. Got
a box from Moss today and need to
work on the 4A. See you this
weekend!

HAPPY MOTORING !

(2>

Fig. 7—Another en-
gine cleaner: Parts may
be readily cleaned by a
gasoline spray or aspi-
rator, actuated from the

> GASOL INE LiINE
. s—
75 suuss
b DCTAIL OF SPRAY CORNECTION AR LKL
air pressure line. This
spray comprises a short =
length of copper tubing, b8
about % inch in diame- _ ;
ter, having a piece of }s }
inch brass tubing sol-
dered onto its side. The
air line is connected to
the larger tube, and the
smaller tube is connected
to the gasoline supply.
When the air is turned
on, a suction is created
in the smaller tube,
drawing gasoline from
the can, and forcing it
onto the part to be
cleaned. (see also fig. 5,
page T44.)



MEETING MINUTES

The February meeting was called
to order by our third year president
Bob Klope at approximately 7:20 P.M.
in our new meeting location, Round
Table Pizza. There were twelve people

present including new member John
Korbin, who is also a member of the
T.R.S.C.

The first order of business which
the Pres. brought up was the Club
Direction for 1993. Bob’s goal as
president this year is to increase
membership participation. We have
over 70 members in our club and it
would be great if we could get a
higher percentage of them to attend
our events and meetings. In order to
facilitate greater participation we
are hoping to do better planning and
running of events, and better
preparation for big events. We are
looking at advanced advertising for
our A1l British Car Show, Teddy Bear
Run, and other events. We are also
looking into getting club regalia sucl
as name badges, license plate frames,
shirts, decals, a banner and other
things. It’s nice to have a president
with an agenda.

Next on the agenda was the
treasury report. Thanks to Triumphest
'92 and the hard work of everyone
involved in running it the balance is
now $6,200. Very healthy indeed.

Past events were the next order
of discussion. The Christmas party
was deemed a very pleasant success
with everyone attending it having
enjoyed it. Ditto for the Teddy Bear
Run although we hope to have more
participation in it this year.

The club has recently acquired a
collection of T.S.0.A. newsletters
from May 1965 to the last issue March
-June 1981. These were donated to the
club by a member of the old Ventura
County Triumph Club which faded off
years ago. He heard about our club
from our listing in the Ventura County
Star Free Press. The Triumph Sports

Owners Associjation (T.S.0.A.) was the
dealer sponsered club and produced a
monthly newsletter. I hope to include
some of the articles 1in this
newsletter in the future (and not just
ones on the TR 250!).

Had you ordered a birth
certificate for your car through our
club? If so they are in and they look
really nice. I now know my car was
born(?) on September 20, 1967.

Future events include the Winery
Tour and Barbeque on February 13. We
will be leaving from Charlie Brown’s
in Ventura at 9:30 A.M. SHARP!!! We
will meet the Santa Barbara people at
Cold Springs Tavern at 10:30 A.M. We
should be at the Parker winery at noon
for a tour of the winery and then have
lunch at Nojoqui Falls Park (no joke).
The traditional barbeque at the
Samaniego house in Ventura will follow
that evening starting at around 5:00
P.M. We are again hoping to have a
big turnout from a lot of different
British cars at this very popular
event,

March 20 will be a Museum Tour
being put together by Ron Kibbe.
April 24 will be the Don Greene Hill
Climb. May 16 will be the A1l British
Car Meet in Ventura. And on June 12 &
13 Bob Klope is planning a Mystery
Overnighter. A Tech Session or two is
also being planned for those
anticipating driving to Seattle for
the VTR National.

It was agreed by all present that
our new meeting place will work out
well for us. We have access to a
projection T.V. with a nine foot
screen so we’re looking to showing
some videos at future meetings.

President Bob explained how he
installed a Delco alternater in his
TR4A before adjourning the meeting at
approximately 8:30 P.M. The raffle
prize (a $10 gift certificate to
Foreign Auto Parts) was won by Tom

Culbertson.

Tom



MARCH 20 MUSEUM TOUR AND LUNCH

Get ready for a fun and educational drive on
Saturday March 20 when we will be going on a Mystery
Museum and Tunch tour. Ron Kkibbe is putting this
eyent together which will include a scenic drive, a
visit to a local museum, and lunch at 3 restaurant,
Ron has done a great job of putting together runs that
are interesting and enjoyable. This one promises to

TECH TALK
How to Write an Article
for this Newsletter

Many of you may be wondering just how to write an
article for this newsletter. You have this 1dea you
would like others to know about. Or you have done
some work on your car and found an easy way to do it
(or found out that it may be easier to have the job
done by a professional). Or you may have just gotten
home from one of our monthly runs and you want
everyone to know what a great time you had. In any
case, you want to write an article but you just don’t
know how. Hopefully this article will help.

To begin with, don’t think that your article 1s
too small or unimportant to be 1n this newsletter.
small articles are great and allow the editor of the
newsletter to fill spaces that might otherwise remain
blank. And many times it is the little things we
overlook that could have saved us a 1ot of time and/or
money.

When it comes to writing an article, be sure 1o
write it down! It would be nice if you could
telepathically transmit your thoughts to me so I could
do it for you but that only happens in the movies.
There are several ways that you can record this
information. One way is to take & pencil or pen and
write the article on a piece of paper. Another way 18
to type the information out on a typewriter or word
processor. The next step of course is to mail the
article to me at the club mailing address. That way I
will be sure and get it so that it can be printed in
the newsletter. Don't worry if you hand write your
article pecause 1 can always type 1t out on my
computer so that it will have the professional look it
deserves.,

You may now be saying to yourself “Nobody's going
to read my article so why should 1 send it in?" That
is a self fullfilling prophecy. 0f course no one 1s
going to read it if you don't write it down and send
it in. Besides, that is & defeatists attitude and
anyone that drives @ British car won't get very far
thinking 1ike that. That would be like saying “Well
ny car is going to break down today anyway SO why
should drive it?" or "If 1 uncover my car and take 1t
out of its oxygen purged, temperature and humidity

ma1n;ain that high standard of excellence. We will be

leaving from Chariie Brown’s parking lot in Ventura at
10:90 A.M, and tour the backroads of Ventura County

until we arrive at our destination. There is & modest

$1.00 per person fee to see the museum. This will be

a day of food for the mind and for the stomach!

controlled garage I'm just going to have Lo restore
the car all over again anyway'. But those are stories
for anothe( time. Anyway, I hope you get the 1dea.

Are diagrams a good idea? Of course they are! 1f
you've got them and they help to get your point across
by all means send them with your article. Visual aids
can really help explain things(remember & picture 18
worth a thousand words!). If you don't have diagrams,
don't worry about it and send the article anyway.

So now you're wondering ‘What should I write
about?" They say that writers should write about

‘things they know about. I don't know who "they' are

but it does make sense. If you've never changed a
sparkplug in your 1ife it would be ridiculous for you
to write an article on how to rebuild an engine.
However if you've ever rebuilt an engine an article on
changing sparkplugs, oil, antifreeze, or a timing
chain would be great for you to write about so that
the guy who nas never done these things can read about
now to do it. Now if you're the guy who has never
changed the sparkplug this is not to say that you
don’t have anything to write about. Perhaps you are
qoing on the February Winery Tour. Wow! You've got
something to write about! Or perhaps you know
something about electronics and applying that
knowledge to installing lighting or radios on cars.
Hey! There's something else to write about! Or maybe
you're up on the latest technology in gasoline and how
it will affect the performance of our cars. Another
article! Or maybe you slalom or raliye your car (or
some poor rental agencies car). Yet another article!
Or maybe you heard that MG's are better than Triumphs.
well let's not get carried away. You can't believe
gverything you hear. The whole point I'm trying to
make with this is that there is something that anyone
can write about. A1l you have to do 1s find out what
that something is. I believe most of you already know
what that is.

¥ell, I hope this article helps you get an 1dea
on some things to write apout and how to go about it.
Maybe you know how 10 write articles for newsietters.
1f you do, write it down and send it to me. I wish I
knew how to write them!

-Tom-



Enclose in envelope and mail to:
Registrar, VIR '93
P.O. Box 27668, Seattle, WA 98125-2668

1993 VTR National Convention
August 4th—8th

hosted by the

Tyee Triumph Club
of Washington

in association with
the Portland Triumph Owners Association, Oregon
the British Columbia Triumph Registry, Canada
and the Triumph Owners and Drivers, Idaho.

Join with us in celebration of this
40th anniversary of the Triumph TR

From the Chairman &
| wishto personally invite you to visit Washington
and allow us to be your hosts for 4 days of fun in the

sun. Sunshine in'Washington? You bet! August is

perfect top down weather out here. We would love to
see Triumphs from the Mid-West and East Coast. |
realize that the drive is a long one but, what better
way to see this great country of ours than by driving a
Triumph to Seattle and back? -

As an incentive to register by May 1st, we offer you
a chance to win a $250 Roadster Factory gift certifi-
cate. And what the heck? If you are planning to come
anyway, why not bite the bullet and give us your
money early, we can use it. We have planned good
times for all. The Autocross will be held at Monroe
Speedway which is a neat little track. And one of my
favorites is the Fun Rallye which will be held on
beautiful Whidbey Island. For those who love to tour
and shop you won't want to miss it. For the serious
rallye people, our TSD will take you through some
very scenic country. These are a few of the activities
that we will offer for your enjoyment.

Every year Host Clubs promise that the Awards
Banquet will be short. We are no exception to the
rule. Our Banquet will be short since we will hold a
Keg Party on Friday night to give away awards for
all events to that point. The banquet will be reserved
for the Show Awards, speeches and giving away the
Grand Prize of, what else?! Car parts of course! Some
lucky Triumph owner will win a gift certificate for
$500 redeemable with the Roadster Factory!

I have been asked by concerned Triumph owners if
the convention is to be held in downtown Seattle?
Well, no. Actually the Host Hotel is about 25 miles
north of Seattle and about 2 miles south of Everett,
WA. If we had said "Hey! Come to Everett in 93",
few people would have any idea where Everett is.
Everett is a medium sized city and home to the
worlds largest building where the Boeing 747 is
manufactured. )

Hope to see you in August for the first West Coast

VTR convention.
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EDITORIAL LICENSE

I suppose it is a natural
thing for an editor of a club
newsletter to write an article
for that particular newsletter.
It seems every one I read has
something in it that is written
by the respective editor. As
you may or may not have noticed
I haven’t done that very much
in this newsletter. I suppose
the main reason for this is
that I don’t have too much to
say.

If you ask anyone who
knows me they will probably say
that I am a man of few words.
At work I don’t have a great
need to do too much talking as

most of the time I am busy
printing photographs for the
Sheriff’s department. My

supervisor seems to think that
he can talk all the time and
lets me know this every chance
he can. I suppose I’m better
at writing than I am at
speaking but I haven’t applied
my scriptorial skills to this
monthly publication very much.

Which leads me to this
months article in this
newsletter. There are any
number of things that 1 can

write about but I really don’t
want to Jjust write to fill
space (although it appears that
that is happening in this
article). I would like to make
this newsletter not only a
bulletin board of our past and
upcoming events and a listing
of cars for sale, but also a
source of technical articles on

restoration, repair, and
driving of our cars. I see the
newsletters of the other

Triumph clubs that are sent to
me and one in particular stands

out from the rest in thjs
respect. That newsletter is
the "Triumph Tribune" put out
by the Triumph Register of

Southern California (T.R.S.C.}.
Those of you who receive thls
newsletter will know what I'm

writing about. Marty Lodawer
does. an excellent Jjob of
putting together their monthly
"birdcage liner"(as he
sometimes calls 1it). He 1is
also graced with the help
others submitting articles to
their newsletter.

By no means do
directly copy the
newsletter, nor am I
that our newsletter 1is of no
value. Our newsletter should
maintain its character and be
geared to the members of our
club. With that in mind
shouldn’t the members of this
club have a say in what goes
into 1E2 of course they
should! That is why I want you
to write or call and tell me
what you want to see 1in this
newsletter. What kind of
articles would you like to see
on these pages? Do you think

I want to
TiR«S.Ce
saying

our newsletter 1is too short,
too long? wWhat 1is the overall
quality? How can this
newsletter be 1improved? Do we

need more photographs? I would
sure appreciate it if you would
take the time to contact me and
let me know your answers to
these questions and anything
else you can think of. You can
write me at the club mailing
address or call me at
(805)933-3684. If you want you
don’t even have to give your
name. A1l I want to do is work
to improve our newsletter.
Also, if you have any
articles you think should be in
here send them to me and I will
try to get them printed. If
you do any work on your car
write down the things you did.
There are others who will
benefit from your knowledge.
well I guess 1’ve had my
say and I hope you’ve read this
article. If so I guess 1’11 go
back to being my quiet self for
a while longer and bear with my
supervisor some more.

Tom



FOREIGN AUTO PARTS

OF VENTURA
| A W m
ST 805.642-3060 mmm—m

DOMESTIC CAR PARTS AVAILABLE C. DARRYL STRUTH
FLEET MANAGER

SERVING VENTURA SINCE 1976
22 YEARS WITH ——
1 . E. BARBER FORD :
DISCOUNTS AVAILABLE TO CLUB MEMBERS 3440 E. Main St.
Ventura, CA 93003 T VEeaes en
(805) 656-3673 - Office ey

COMPLETE LUCAS-GIRLING LINE (805) 644-6211 - Home S
CASTROL - BOSCH - KYB

BENTLY MANUALS - ALLISON IGNITIONS

"“The Auto Shoppe”

1452 CALLENS ROAD

5% DISCOUNT TO ALL CLUB MEMBERS'!

PACIFIC MOTORBOOKS
LITERATURE FOR AUTOMOBILES AND VEN(Z%RsA)’é bl
CLASSIC MOTORCYCLES AT A DISCOUNT
1880 EAST MAIN STREET
VENTURA. CALIFORNIA 93001 SPECIALIZING IN BRITISH
805-641-9545 AND DOMESTIC AUTOMOBILES
ALAN COHEN JOSH COHEN

BILL R. TURLEY

SPGRTS CAR SERVICE IS
OUR ONLY BUSINESS

SPORTS IMPORTS ~ BY MIKE ORMSBY
OF VENTURA (IN VENTURA SINCE 1962)
PARTS AND SERVICE
Member, Central Coast Triumphs REPAIRS AND RESTORATION
10% Discount on Parts to CCT Members MG - ALL MODELS « JAGUAR XK

3787 TRANSPORT ST. UNIT G MIKE ORMSBY TRIUMPH « AUSTIN HEALEY
VENTURA, CA 93003 (805) 654-0555 MAZDA RX7 « DATSUN “Z" CARS



CLASSIFIEDS

FOR SALE: 1970 Rover 35005, No engine, $100.
Call Bill Hopper at (805)687-9851.

WANTED: GT6
(805)687-9851.

engine. GCall Bill Hopper at

FOR SALE: 1868 Spitfire w/GT6 engine and
interior, factory hardtop, runs well, needs
soft top, tires, and T.L.C. $2,500. Call Scott
Bailey at (805)969-4339.

FOR SALE: 1969 MGB-GT, $2,000 0.B.O0. Original
car w/300K miles. 100K on engine rebuild.
Needs restoring. One owner last 20 years. Call
Jeff Kimler at (805)524-4572.

FOR SALE: 1966 Spitfire MKII, 48K
second owner, new interior, hard and soft tops,
restorable. Call Ray Ancil at (805)644-8385.

miles,

FOR SALE: 4 BRAND NEW Michelin redline tires,
185X15 as originally fitted to TR250’s and
TR6’s. Finish off that
pelow 1list prices. $650.
(805) 653-7233.

restoration at 20%
Call Bob Klope at

WANTED: Center hardtop section for TR4-250 two
piece hardtop. Any condition accepted. Would
consider aftermarket fiberglass if you have

one. Call Bob Klope at (805) 653-7233.

FOR SALE: Four new Michelin 185x15 redline
tires, $400.00. Call Jim Ziegler at (818) 582-
0034 days or (818) 981-7658 eves.

spitfire. Race Car Only.
Damaged Mazda engine,

FOR SALE: 1877
Cannot be registered.
BMW rearend, slicks. 3 top time of days in
slaloms. $1,000 0.B.O. Call John Ehlers at
(805)969-6478, or FAX at 969-1358

WANTED: TR4 or MGB. Call Jim Ziegler at (818)
592-0034 or (818)991-7658.

FREE: 1979 Spitfire body and frame. Complete
put missing hood (bonnet). Also have spitfire
parts. Call John Soule at (818)882-7687.

FOR SALE: 19880 TR7 Spider Convertible. Black
w/ 78 Buick V6 and pontiac 275 rear end. Runs
great. $3,000. Call Ed Lynch at (805)933-1668.

1964 TR4. Disassembled but complete

FOR SALE:
and many spares. Good project car. $1,800 for
everything. Caill Tom German at (805)644-4565

day or (805)646-2130 after 6:00 P.M.

FOR SALE: 1873 TR6, New top and interior, new
front tires, rear tires in good condition,
luggage rack, royal blue with black interior.
$4,500 or reasonable offer. Call Ron Kibbe at

(805)9833-2206.

FOR SALE: white with new brakes,
hydraulics, exhaust system, radial
tires, engine (3,000 miles since rebuild), top,

1964 TR4,
radiator,

alpine stereo, carpeting. Has car cover and
received regular maintenance. Never wrecked
(86,000 miles). Same owner since 1965. $8,300

Honoluiu to L.A.
(808)732-3082.

o.b.o. Air
$750.
Aloha!

shipment from
Call Marilyn Harris at

Central Coast Triumphs is a chapter of the
Dues are $20.00 per
year for those owning Triumphs, $12.00 for
those not owning Triumphs. Meetings are held
on the first Tuesday of every month at 7:00
P.M. at Round Table Pizza, 4255 E. Main St.,
Ventura. For more information contact any one
of the following or write to the club address.

Vintage Triumph Register.

BOARD MEMBERS

President:
Bob Klope (805) 653-7233
Vice President:
David McIlhaney (805) 642-4441
Treasurer:
Sally Samaniego (805) 644-4590
Secretary:
Ron Rowland (805) 492-2308
Membership Chairman:
Ron Kibbe (805) 933-2206
VOLUNTARY POSITIONS

Historian:
Harvey North (805) 486-7002
Newsletter Editor:

Tom Culbertson (805) 933-3684

CLUB MAILING ADDRESS :
Ccentral Coast Triumphs

317 Hall Road
santa Paula, CA 93060



THE BEST
SELLING CAR

IN AMERICA!

SM3N 1104130 IHL/SILVOID 0 IAVa

Japan-bashers take note: The best-selling car in America is now the U.S.-
bujft Cozy Coupe.The sub-sub-subcompact racked up sopre 00,000 upit
sales last year— 100,000 more than its nearest contender, the Honda
Accord. The CC was created by Jim Mariol of Cincinnati, who interned in
the design department at Chrysler before emigrating to the toy business.
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FIRST CLASS

Check your mailing label for membership expiration date!

DUE JAN 93
RON & CARMEN KIBBE
B&Z YALE ET.
SANTA FAULA
CA  FI0OL0
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